CAUSEWAY ON GULL

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING BEFORE THE ANNUAL MEETING
November 23, 2008
1.
Association President, Dennis Steele called the meeting to order.  Also present from the Board were Pat O’Hara, Tom Kraus, Terry Miller, Gloria Williamson, Jim Kirkpatrick, Glen Johnson, Mark Nagel, and Bob Edstrom.  Ad Hoc Committee members present were Doug Johnson, Laura Johnson, and Rob Hanson.  Legal Counsel, Dick Hawke, and Neal Narveson, Jeanette Ayo, and LeAnne Rundhaug from Narveson Management were also present.

2.
A motion was made and seconded to dispense with the reading of the October 11, 2008 meeting minutes.  The motion carried.  A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes from the October 11, 2008 meeting.  The motion carried.  

3.
Committee Reports:
A. Finance Committee – Tom reported that he reviewed the third quarter financials and they looked good.  There was discussion regarding late fees, association delinquency, and the amount of fraudulent re-sale companies that may be contacting owners.  Following discussion, management was directed to pursue options for owners who wished to sell their week.  Tom also reported that the Gull Partners have not paid their maintenance fees on the new units.  Management was directed to lock them out of units if necessary.
B. House & Grounds Committee – Gloria reported that she has been working with Carmel and LeAnne on a lighting plan and was able to open a wholesale account for the lights that were chosen for the units.  It was reported that a different contractor would be needed to move ahead with the roof project.  The Board also determined that they may need to revisit the cost of metal roofs.  Neal presented a bid from Gull Lake Glass for installing 39 new windows.  There was concern regarding the window jambs and rotten wood around the windows.  It was determined not to install new windows until this issue could be looking into further.
C. Communications Committee – Pat reported that the Fall Newsletter is on the Association web-site and turned out well.  He also reported that all Association weeks have been sold.

D. Policy Committee – The Board reviewed the developer agreement with Gull Partners.  Following discussion a motion was made and seconded to authorize the Policy Committee to make the recommended changes and finalize the agreement.  The motion carried.

4.
Management Report:
A.  Neal thanked the Board for the money that was given to the staff at Causeway.  It was sincerely appreciated.
B. Neal reported that he is still working on the lease agreement for Pierz Marine with Myron.  Neal will work with Dick to complete.
C. There was discussion regarding an owners concern about the gas lines and if they are properly grounded.  Management will contact Excel.

5.
Old Business:  There was no old business to discuss.

6.
New Business: 

A. The Board reviewed the applications for the Ad Hoc Committee from Chuck Standfuss, Dennis Nordstrand, and Daryl Luthens.

7.
A motion was made and seconded to adjourn.  The motion carried and the meeting was adjourned.

